STABLES THEATRE & ARTS CENTRE
Minutes of the meeting of the COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT 

held on Tuesday 4th April 2017
PRESENT:
Chris Lacey (Chairman), Andy Bissenden (Vice-Chairman), 

Harriet Davey (Hon. Secretary), Cliff Brooker, Andrew Bruce, Jo Flay, 
David Harding, Tim Pearce (to 7.45pm), Mike Willard
APOLOGIES:
Andy Bissenden (Vice Chairman), David Ames (Hon. Treasurer), 

Gill Jenks
The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming the new Members, Andrew Bruce,
David Harding and Gill Jenks (in her absence), to the Council of Management
1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The Minutes of the meeting held on 28th February 2017 were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

2. Matters Arising:
a) Jo Flay has been co-opted on to the Council of Management to manage the website and represent the newly formed Community Engagement Group.
3. Issues Arising from the Annual General Meeting):
a)  American Exchange:  It was understood at the Annual General meeting that some Members would like to continue with this exchange.  A Working Group (Andy Bissenden, Andrew Bruce, Maureen Nelson, Peter Mould and Andrew White) was formed to discuss the future.
It was agreed that if the exchange should continue the most suitable date would be 2019.

ACTION:  A meeting of the Working Group to be arranged very soon (AB).

b) Exchanges with other Little Theatres:  The Chairman confirmed that discussions are taking place with Lewes Little Theatre, Tonbridge Oast Theatre and The Summerseat Players of Ramsbottom.

c) Coffee Shop and Coffee:  These matters were discussed and it was agreed that there is not enough time in the interval for patrons to purchase coffee from a machine.

ACTION:  New coffee mugs to be purchased (MW).
Signage:  Replacing the signage on the front of the Theatre was discussed.

Some members of the Council recently met Leigh Dyer to discuss his proposals and we are waiting for him to contact us.

ACTION:  Leigh Dyer to be contacted (JF).

ACTION:  Martin Robinson to be contacted re. lighting in the coffee shop (MW).

d) Planning for the Diamond Jubilee 2019:  It was agreed that the Chairman should form a Group to organise celebrations.
ACTION:  Invite Sir Kenneth Branagh (Patron of the Little Theatre Guild) to visit our Theatre (CL).

ACTION:  Enquire if it is possible to have a Royal visit to our Theatre during the year (CL)
4. Dates for 2017 Council Meetings:
The Chairman circulated the list of dates for the rest of the year and asked Members to note that that a couple of meetings will be held on a Monday instead of Tuesday.  There will be no meeting in December and two meetings in January 2018.
5. Any Other Business:

a)  Jo Flay outlined arrangements for Jack in the Green weekend.
b) The Theatre will take part in the Hastings Pride event with an interactive showing of The Rocky Horror Show on 26 August.  
ACTION:  Ask Hastings Pride if we can use their logo on the poster rather than create a rainbow version of the seahorse for the event (JF).
c) The Theatre will take part in the Hastings Lifeboat Celebrations on 17th June.
d) ACTION:  A training course for volunteers to be arranged shortly (MW).

e) It was noted that Peter Mould is now in charge of our Facebook page, with Jo Flay as a second person in case of emergency.
f) David Harding pointed out that Hastings Council has changed pre-paid parking times in the car park in The Bourne; he suggested that we watch out for future changes as they could adversely affect our audiences.

There being no further business, the meeting ended at 8.10pm.

The next meeting of the Council of Management will be held on Tuesday 25th April 2017 at the Stables Theatre.

CHAIRMAN:                                                                                                                Date:
